The Stokesley Pride-in-our-Town Association



wwwstokeslevpride.org

MINUTES OF ORDINARY MEETING 24TH OCTOBER 2016

Attending – As for AGM

Apologies - Ditto

Matters arising from previous meeting

- 1. Tree for Frank Inscription agreed with Clare "He made things happen"
- 2. Tameside roundabout leave same for now,
- <u>3.</u> Coffee morning raised £388 thanks to Fred for tombola prizes and to Lovaine for running it.
- <u>4.</u> 20 Tubs have had to be replaced, Trish will order more from Rainbow whilst they are in stock, and Linda will store them.
- <u>5.</u> Autumn planting what is still to do?. Ziggurat will be replaced tomorrow .a.m.
- 6. Quiz team George will enter us.
- 7. Letter to apc for handover of Mem Gdn has been done.
- 8. Co-op Charity? no.
- 9. Regarding charitable status Mrs Caroline Rathmell asked why not, and it was felt that the present secretary and treasurer were not willing to take on the extra responsibility. Possibly someone could take this on and more projects would be possible. However it was pointed out that more volunteers would be needed for this. It was agreed to discuss this further at next month's meeting.
- 10. Reviewed summer planting and agreed to have similar next year.
- 11. Thursday work Tameside roundabout, Manor house wall, cenotaph, library bed.

AOB. Regarding the Queen's award – we will not hear about this until next May. The walkabout went well and the officials saw the Manor House wall bed being planted. They also viewed the Memorial Garden, the Mill Wheel and the riverbank. Future projects will be discussed at the next meeting.

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON MONDAY 28^{TH} NOVEMBER 2016 IN THE STOKESLEY ROOM AT THE TOWNHALL.